





      Vinton, Louisiana










       February 13, 2018


The President and Board of Commissioners of the Vinton Harbor and Terminal District met in regular session on Tuesday, February 13, 2018, at 1200 Horridge Street, Vinton, Louisiana, at 6:00 P.M. after full compliance with all requirements as to notice and otherwise in respect to convening of said meeting with the following members present:





Jerry Merchant, President






Haley Bellard, Commissioner






Charles Broussard, Commissioner





Steven L. Jennings, Commissioner






Alexis Morrow, Commissioner



             ABSENT:
   
None










ALSO PRESENT:
Jay Delafield, Board Attorney and Lee Lancon, Engineer 


President Merchant called the meeting to order.  Commissioner Morrow led in prayer and then followed the Pledge of Allegiance.  


It was moved by Commissioner Bellard that minutes of prior meeting, copies of which were mailed to each commissioner be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broussard and carried.



Bills for the month were approved upon a motion by Commissioner Morrow, seconded by Commissioner Bellard and carried.



It was moved by Commissioner Jennings that the financial statement for December 31, 2017, be approved as presented.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broussard and carried.

	FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR MONTH ENDING  01/31/2018
	

	BALANCE FORWARD
	$ 269,741.91

	RECIEPTS:
	$ 112,539.85

	DISBURSEMENTS
	$  (21,218.47)

	
	

	BALANCE AS OF  01/31/2018
	$  361,063.29




Lee Lancon, Engineer, reported that the bids received for the Dredging Project were as follows:





Magnolia Dredge & Dock, LLC

$832,672.00





Wilco Marsh Buggies & Draglines, Inc
$1,344,275.00





Bertucci Contracting Co., LLC

$1,395,090.75



After discussion and upon the recommendation of the Engineer, it was moved by Commissioner Bellard to award the contract to the low bidder, Magnolia Dredge & Dock, LLC, for $832,672.00.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jennings and carried.



A five year pledge in the amount of $500.00/year to help support the SWLA Economic Development Alliance Foundation was discussed by the governing authority.



It was moved by Commissioner Jennings to authorize a $500.00/year pledge to the SWLA Economic Development Alliance Foundation.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broussard and carried.


Lee Lancon, Engineer discussed with the governing authority renewing the permit with the USACE and LADNR.



After discussion, it was moved by Commissioner Broussard to authorize the Engineer to proceed with the application to the USACE and LADNR.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Morrow and carried.



President Merchant discussed the following issues in his report:
· Estimate for hydrographic survey of channel.
After discussion, it was moved by Commissioner Broussard to authorize the Engineer to proceed 

With having Pelican Surveying perform the hydrographic survey of the channel and install 2 bench mark monuments at a total cost of $4800.00.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jennings and carried.

· Reported on meeting with Gus Fontenot regarding certification of Port.

· Purchased 90 cubic yards of limestone for road maintenance @ PBC.

· Sewer Problem @ PBC

· Presented a quote for seeding and fertilizing Tract 11 (144 acres) in the amount of $11,900.00, from Sanders & O’Brien Flying Service.

After discussion, it was moved by Commissioner Broussard to authorize the President to proceed 

With the seeding and fertilizing of Tract 11 at a cost of $11,900.00.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Morrow and carried.

· Received lease payment from Badger Oil Company. 


Director Hohensee gave his monthly report.  



There being no further business to come before the Governing Authority, it was moved by Commissioner Bellard that the meeting be adjourned.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Morrow and carried.
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Jerry Merchant, President
Attest:







___________________________

Mary O. Vice, Clerk




____________________________________








Steven L. Jennings, Secretary
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